
Mr. Robert L. Merchant 
Transportation Coordinator 
Public Service Board 
120 State Street 
Montpelier, Vermont 05602 

Dear Mr. Merchant: 

July 23, 1975 

Schuyler Jackson, Chairman 
828-3309 

The work proposed on the properties of the Vermont Rail­
way and Green Mountain Railroad as described by you in your 
letter to me of July 18, 1975 does not constitute development 
for the purposes of Act 250 concerning normal maintenance and 
repair of existing facilities .. Therefore, no permit for such 
maintenance and repair work is required under the Act. 

Please be advised that a new facility or substantial 
change to an existing facility will require a permit. In the 
event you have a question concerning any particular aspect of 
proposed work, please contact the District Environmental 
coordinator for the area in which the work will be undertaken. 
For your reference, I am enclosing a directory of coordinators 
and map delineating their district areas. 

If you need anything further, please feel free to contact 
me at any time. 

SJ/h 
Enclosures 

cc: Environmental Districts 
John Hausner 

Very truly yours, 

Schuyler Jackson 
Chairman 


